
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT APPLICATION 

 
 
 

      PUBLIC NOTICE  is given that the County of Greene will hold a public hearing on 
December 18, 2024 at 6:15 p.m. at the Greene County Legislative Chambers, 411 Main Street, 
Catskill, New York to obtain the views of citizens, public agencies, and other interested parties on 
the housing and community development needs of the County and eligible Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) activities and to provide the public with an opportunity to 
comment on the County’s Community Development Block Grant funding provided by the New 
York State Office of Community Renewal (project #477ME530-23) implementing a 
microenterprise assistance program. A summary of the CDBG program accomplishments will be 
presented at the public hearing. The hearing facility is handicapped accessible. The County 
encourages public comment and participation in the identification of needs and in the review of 
the accomplishments and activities supported with CDBG funds. Written comments are invited 
and can be submitted by emailing Tammy Sciavillo at tsciavillo@greenecountyny.gov using the 
subject line “Public Hearing”. Written comments must be submitted no later than 4:00 p.m. on 
December 17, 2024. 
 
 
 
Dated at Catskill, NY 
November 29, 2024 
 
       Tammy L. Sciavillo, Acting Clerk 
       Greene County Legislature 
 
 
 


